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WARREN COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS APPOINTS PRESIDENT AND VICE 
PRESIDENT FOR 2023 

WARREN COUNTY, OHIO – Today the Warren County Board of County Commissioners (BOCC) held its 
annual organizational meeting. As the first meeting of the year, the Board appointed Commissioner 
Shannon Jones to serve as President and Commissioner Dave Young as Vice President. Commissioner 
Jones was first elected to the BOCC in November 2016, currently serving in her second term. Prior to her 
election, Commissioner Jones served in the Ohio General Assembly for over a decade and has served on 
numerous boards and committees spanning the local, state, and national levels. Commissioner Young is 
the senior-most board member, elected in 2004 and currently serving his fifth term. As a strong voice for 
conservative fiscal management, Commissioner Young consistently supports policies that facilitate limited 
government and prudent financial decisions on behalf of the taxpayer. 

Additionally, Commissioner Tom Grossmann was sworn in this morning, beginning his third term, 
originally elected in 2014. Commissioner Grossmann has been active in local government for over two 
decades, previously serving three terms on Mason City Council, and as Mayor in 2007. As part of their 
organizational meeting, the BOCC set their regular public meetings to be held Tuesdays at 9:00 a.m. with 
an “as needed” meeting on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of every month at 5:00 p.m. and made various Board 
appointments and reappointments. 

About the Warren County Board of County Commissioners 

The Warren County Board of Commissioners is the legislative and executive body of county government. 
As the governing body, the Board is fiscally responsible for taxpayer dollars and for provision of services as 
required by state and federal law or mandated by the public. The Board works, through community 
partnership, to conscientiously protect and enhance the health, safety and quality of life of all Warren 
County residents, businesses and communities in a respectful, efficient and fiscally responsible way that 
addresses the needs today and invests in tomorrow. 

### 


